KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

January 12, 2008,  Our Lady of Fatima Church  Alcoa

The meeting was opened with lighting the candle and a prayer by Jim Heath.     

Those present:  Angie Feltz, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath, Ginger Hutton, Steve Pacitti, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, Fr. Alex Waraksa, and guest Judy Holt. 

Jim announced that Sharon had been in the hospital and is now recovering.  Lois announced that her group had offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting.  Steve announced that St. John Neumann Ultreya is now meeting at All Saints Church on Friday night.  Angie announced that Our Lady of Fatima Ultreya is now meeting at St. Thomas the second Thursday of each month.

All present prayed the Leader’s Prayer.

The Leader’s group reunion included sharing by all present.  

Secretary:  Kay

· Kay stated that there were eight corrections to the minutes of the October meeting.  These corrections had been made and the minutes published on the website.

· The minutes were approved as corrected.  

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Debbie distributed the Treasurer’s report (attached.)  The bank balance as of January 7, 2008, was $9,052.75.

· Jim stated that we did not need to pay separate fees for the Spanish Cursillo as we were all considered as one Secretariat.

· Expenses and receipts for the first Spanish men’s weekend were discussed.  They were as expected.

· The Treasurer’s report was accepted.  

Pre Cursillo: Angie

· Twenty-three applications for the Spanish Women’s weekend in January have been received.  Acceptance letters have been sent to all of the applicants.  

· Fr. Alex asked if there were a cut off date for applications being accepted.  Jim stated that that was at Angie’s discretion.
Cursillo: Ginger and Steve

· Velma Burke is the Rectora for the Women’s weekend in April.  She has her team mostly in place and has been meeting with Ginger and Steve.

· Maria Martinez is the Rectora for the Spanish Women’s weekend in January.  All of the team positions have been filled.

· Steve mentioned that we need to get more people involved in the School of Leaders.

Post Cursillo: Kay for Sharon 

· Sharon is checking on dates for the Grand Ultreya.  Possible dates are March 8, March 15, November 15, and November 22.

· St. Mary’s church in Athens is developing an Ultreya group.  They have several activities planned to educate their community about Cursillo and to help new Cursillistas get started in their Fourth Day.

· Bilingual booklets were completed and printed for the Men’s Spanish weekend.     

· Angie has been doing a wonderful job of editing the Rooster Crows.  Joy Cruz will assume the responsibility for editing future editions.  Sharon would like to hear of any ideas, contacts, or articles for future use.   

· Robb Morris is doing a wonderful job of keeping the web site updated.   

· Angie Feltz has handed over the responsibilities of Palanca Coordinator.  Sharon is looking for a replacement and would like to hear of any suggestions.

· Parish Reps have been encouraged to post the Rooster Crows.
School of Leaders English: Lois

· Lois has amended her report for the November School of Leaders to show commissioning of the Spanish Women’s team and changed attendance numbers. 
· The next School of Leaders will be held on February 9 at Our Lady of Fatima.  Lois has asked the Parish Reps to communicate that date to their parishes.  This will be both English and Spanish.  The topic is spirituality.

· Other schools this year are May 10, August 9, and November 8.  

· Discussion was held on having separate weekly Schools of Leaders around the diocese.  Judy Holt spoke against this based on her experience in another diocese.  

School of Leaders, Hispanic: Maria

· No report given due to the absence of Maria.
Spiritual Director:  Father Alex
· The Fall Encounter was very good and spiritual.  The talks by the regional team were excellent.  Fr. Alex encouraged all Secretariat members to attend a Regional and National Encounter.  

· The diocese has done a good job with the Spanish community.

· Fr. Alex stated that there are many aspects to Cursillo.  Some of the areas of Cursillo are evangelization, personal spirituality, and study.  Most people are drawn to Cursillo because of the evangelization and personal spirituality.  Not too many people are drawn to Cursillo for study, but many gain from it and become more involved in that way.   

· Fr. Alex stated that more priests are needed for the Spanish weekends.   

Lay Director:  Jim 

· Jim had passed around information that was from the recent visit by Cef Aguillon of the National Cursillo.   He asked each Secretariat member to read and study the material, particularly that part of it that applied to their area. 

· Getting new Cursillistas involved in Ultreyas and School of Leaders is very important.  Discussion was held as to how we could be more successful in this.  It was decided to have this be a topic to be addressed by the regional team at a future School of Leaders.     

· Jim has written to all religious in the diocese and those in the diaconate asking for their participation in giving talks on the weekends.  He has received several positive responses.  Discussion was held on how best to act on these positive responses.

Old Business

· The 2008 Calendar was discussed and updated.  It will be posted on the website.

· The Palanca Calendar for the Spanish Women’s weekend is on the website.

· Several comments were made about the weekend closings.  Jim asked if the introduction of the Secretariat members during the closing needed to be more formal.  The School of Leaders and area Ultreya dates should also be announced.  The attendees should be singing songs during the investiture of the weekend candidates with their crosses.

· A card and letter were sent around for everyone to sign thanking Carol Rummel for her work on the Secretariat.

New Business 

· Steve is still searching for a Rector and team members for the fall men’s weekend.  Several names were suggested.  

· Jim passed around a draft of a proposed procedure for electing and removing Secretariat members.  Lois suggested that we have a procedure for absentee voting.  Discussion was also held on how far in advance the candidates needed to be made known to the voting members of the Secretariat. Jim will rewrite the procedure to include absentee voting and prior announcement of candidates to the Secretariat. 

· The new Women’s team for April and the Secretariat are going to be commissioned at the February School of Leaders.  

· Jim will talk to Maria about appointing someone who will be responsible for communication with the Spanish community.

· An individual is still interested in donating land to Cursillo to be used for a multi use building.  This construction will be very long term.  Jim will discuss the legal ramifications with the diocese and tour the proposed land.                                                                          

Action Items and Administration   

· Jim will E-mail a “to do” list to all secretariat members.  

· The next Secretariat meeting will be April 12 at St. Therese Church in Cleveland.  

The meeting was closed with prayer led by Jim. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE APRIL 12

ST. THERESE CHURCH, CLEVELAND

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Kay Sheldon, Secretary

